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Chairman Plewinski called the meeting to order.
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Tom Rinaldi made a motion to accept the August minutes, second by Art Hunsinger. Unanimous.
Commissioner Zeilman – There will be a radio table top discussion regarding the capabilities of the new system at 9am on November 15th at the Wilton fire station. FAB members can contact me for reservations.
We delayed the paging system cut over to the week of October 28. There should be no impact on users.

We have scheduled a VHF radio test utilizing the EMS operations on October 3rd at 18:30.
The Office of Emergency Services recently received statewide accreditation.

Mike Stanley is working on the final box alarm adjustment with Clifton Park. Contact Mike in our office if you have any questions.
We are waiting for the DASNY grant to be finalized to move forward with the new FTC.  We anticipate plans to be in place in 2020. Updates to come as received.
We received a grant award for a new mobile communications vehicle. We will be retiring the one we are presently using once the new vehicle is in service.
Wilton EMS and mutual aid fire departments in the Schuylerville area will be programmed next week with TAC 50.
Fire Coordinator Tremblay – We will be conducting radios testing this week. I will be sending something out this week to departments with new radios.
Training:

Apparatus Operator- Emergency Vehicle – Malta Ridge – 12 completed
Blended Learning class – Wilton – 24 completed
BEFO – Clifton Park – 18 completed 
Fire Officer 1 – FTC - 9/16 – 19 completed
Vehicle Rescue Operations – Round Lake – 2 classroom sessions – 9/24 & 9/26 – 61 registered

3 skills sessions – Ballston Lake – 9/27 & 9/28 


      Ballston Spa – 10/4 & 10/5 
 

      Porters Corners – 10/11 & 10/12
Pump Ops – Malta Ridge – 10/1 - full

FF2 – Burnt Hills – 10/8 – 10 registered

Firefighter Health & Safety – 10/14 - FTC

Firefighter Survival – Round Lake – 10/10 – 8 registered


           Porters Corners – 10/23 – 12 registered
Company Training/Risk Reduction – 11/4 - FTC

FAST – Jonesville – 11/7 – 16 registered
Planning & Emergency Response – 12/11 – FTC
ICS 400 – Major & Complex Incidents – 1/8, 1/9, 1/15, 1/16/20 - Clifton Park/Halfmoon EMS

IFO – Clifton Park – 1/14/20 

Director Gordon – Response plans received are completed (Ballston Lake, Burnt Hills, Schuylerville).
Mike Stanley from OES was recently trained to build the plans.
Response plans need to go to OES NOT the Sheriff’s Department.

The Toys for Tots Convoy will be November 24 this year. Thank you to everyone who supports this event, the fire service and EMS is a big part of that. The capital region Toys for Tots was awarded recently in Quantico and named the #1 campaign in the nation. If you need supplies, their warehouse is still in Clifton Park. You can go to their website capitalregiontoysfortots.org for information. If you want to be a drop box location you can fill out the form, get supplies or be named as a drop site. Your drop off site will be auto populated to their website and you will be able to put in hours accepted. If you want to continue to accept toys after the convoy, they can be delivered to the Clifton Park warehouse or they will send someone to pick them up. If you need supplies, please request them though the program, we do not have supplies at the Sheriff’s office, but if you want to come to the warehouse to pick some up, call me and I will make arrangements.

Chairman Plewinski – There are a few issues at the FTC that need to be addressed.
Congratulations to OES for their statewide accreditation and to the Sheriff’s Office for their ongoing support of Capital Region Toys for Tots.
I would like to commend Greenfield fire for the flash over course they hosted, it was an excellent class and I would like to see another one next year.

Vice Chairman Shaw information – no information to report 
Hazmat Committee – We will like to have a drill with the City of Saratoga in October.
Mutual Aid Committee – We would like to have a meeting on October 16 in Mechanicville to review the plan.
Personnel Committee – No updates on the Tower Operator position and plan to meet on this.
Fire Training Center Committee – The dock has been installed. The pump is not working; we are looking into what is wrong with it.
The car prop is now working.

Ceiling panels need to be addressed; there is a leak in the siamese intake.
One of the walls has a puncture in it.
Legislative Committee – The Governor has recently signed no important fire service legislation.
The issues of united concern with all of the fire service organizations will be meeting at the Olive Garden in Troy on December 7th.

I have an article on the ISO ratings that will be sent out to the FAB members.
Budget Committee – no information to report
Rehab Committee – Mike McEvoy sent out an SOP draft for review.
Radio Committee – We met tonight to review recommendations for procedure change and will be meeting with OES and the Sheriff’s Office to review.

We will be going to Broadalbin to conduct out-of-county training in October
Just a reminder, if you plan to upgrade your radios and are purchasing them from a private vendor, be sure to check with Ed for radio compatibility. Motorola will no longer be repairing 1500’s so be sure you know whom you are purchasing radios from.
Carl is working with Rensselaer County to get departments on our system.

There was a discussion at last month meeting about where we stood on the old impact report, which Steve answered. Carl sent me an example of ER’s and what Saratoga is using. We discussed this at tonight’s radio meeting and Carl knows we are looking for the old type of impact report because not everyone has ER software, he is working on it.
Recruitment and Retention Committee – No updates from FASNY.

I received an email last week and the state is looking for a task force, we have another meeting in October, more to come.
The lack of VFBL coverage in New York is an important issue.
Clifton Park will be holding a citizens recruitment day on October 20.

Old Business – no old business to discuss
New Business – Ed sent out an email on “Modern Fire Behavior” to be held October 26 at Decresente’s training. It will cost $10 to attend.
Round Lake will be holding their open house/wet down this Saturday.
Guests – Shawn – My coverage location has changed and Roger Scofield will be the new representative.
We have had a lot of instructor training in the County this month.
You can register for the Modern Fire Behavior class through the OFPC website.
Good and Welfare – Ray Zurich has been released from the hospital and is now in rehab. You can send cards to him at The Washington Center for Rehabilitation –  Room 16, 4573 Route 40 Argyle, NY  12871 or 

44 Church Street Schuylerville, NY  12871.

The next meeting will be 7 pm Monday October 28th in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office at 25 West High Street.
Art Hunsinger made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by Alex Rockwell, unanimous. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kelly Cook
Saratoga County Office of Emergency Services

